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Lismore South Public School

Project Update October 2022

The building of the temporary school at Lismore South Public School has been completed. The school includes
classrooms, administration areas, school library, canteen and OSHC facilities as well as separate areas for the
Preschool.

School staff prepared the classrooms and spaces so that the K-6 students could commence learning at the
Lismore South Public School temporary school on day one of Week 2, Term 4. Some minor work is expected to
continue on the school grounds during the term, however this is not anticipated to impact learning and teaching.

Students can enter and leave the temporary school campus in the morning and afternoon through the double
gates off the Wilson Street pedestrian crossing.

Parents, carers, and visitors will need to follow the path to the left inside the gate and walk up the ramp to enter
the school office.

‘No parking zones' will be in place along the temporary school boundary on Kyogle Street. Parents, carers and
visitors should park across the road in the existing parking area in Kyogle Street. New safety fencing will be
installed shortly to help manage pedestrian traffic and ensure people always use the school crossing.

Preschool Licence

The preschool licencing process is ongoing, with the regulatory authority, Early Childhood Education Directorate,
conducting the necessary compliance checks required when a preschool moves location. Preschool licences are
not transferable from one location to another, and this process ensures the safety and wellbeing of the children.

The Department of Education and school staff are working together to expediate the process. Until the licence is
awarded the preschool children will continue to learn from Goonellalbbah Public School. We will keep you updated
throughout the approval process.

Next Steps:

School Infrastructure NSW (SINSW) will work closely with and seek recommendations from the Northern Rivers
Reconstruction Corporation (Corporation) during the planning, design and construction phases of the Lismore
South Public School rebuild process. The Corporation will act on any recommendations from the Independent
Flood Inquiry, manage the rebuild of flood-impacted communities, and coordinate the planning and construction
work across multiple government agencies. SINSW is ready to act immediately on advice and recommendations
handed down from the NRRC.

We thank you for your patience as we work through this important program of work. We will continue to share
information with you as work progresses.
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